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Dear Parents and Friends of St Mary MacKillop School, 

Our school constantly strives to be: 

A Christ centered community which challenges students to develop their unique gifts and tal-
ents through a supportive partnership of school, parents and parish. 
 
Last Friday was World Teacher’s Day and we took the time and opportunity to celebrate our 
fabulous teachers. We are blessed with the fabulous teaching staff at this school and what 
they have been able to create and deliver this year. A big thank you to everyone who sent 
through their well wishes to the team here and a special thank you to the P and F who provid-
ed a hamper of ‘goodies’ for the staff to enjoy. Even during these difficult times, the teachers 
have kept their creativity and sense of fun. During the afternoon the classes were shown the 
recorded performances of our Talent Quest performers including a surprise performance of 
two items by the teachers. It was wonderful to hear the appreciation and encouragement of 
the kids in response to their teachers showing their ‘fun side’ 
 
Our School Leadership Team have been working over the past two years with the diocese 
and the Auckland University on an Educational Leadership program called Growing Great 
Leaders. We shared this week, some of the evidence and insights from the work we have 
been leading in school improvement. The audience was several other school leadership 
teams, leaders from the diocese and our wonderful coach Dr Linda Bendikson (Director for 
the University of Auckland Centre for Educational. Leadership). It was a very proud moment 
where our kids challenging thinking and our teacher’s excellent instruction and planning 
shone brilliantly. Well done to our team. 
 

Together We Grow. 

Mr Scott Buchan – Principal 

Compass Parent Portal – A new way for us to communicate 
This term we are opening up a new tool for communicating between home and school. It will 
replace our current ‘Skoolbag App’ as the means for sharing notes and official communica-
tion. Ultimately we want all families to engage with this Compass Parent Portal before the 
end of term, because this will be the tool for parents to access 2020 End of Year school  
reports.  
 
Last week an online survey was shared with families. It asked you to complete a quick and 
easy 5 minute process to update your contact details. Included in this was the option to ac-
cess SMS notifications for your child for absences. The survey will remain open until the end 
of Friday this week so please fill it out online. Next week Catholic Education Diocese of Parra-
matta will provide families with usernames and passwords to access their part of the portal. 
We are also designing an easy to follow set of instructions to get you to the log-in page and 
will share it when it is complete.  

Please help us to test this new tool over the coming weeks so that we can ensure good ser-
vice of communication when we phase out the Skoolbag App. 
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Religious Education News 

The Sacrament of Confirmation  
As a faith community, please keep the following children in your thoughts and prayers as they 
prepare to receive the  
Sacrament of Confirmation on Tuesday 17

th
 or Thursday 19th November:  

 
Lily B, Lucas B, Giuseppe C, Charlotte C, Evelyn D, Kelsey E, Joseph F, Rayna G, Cadence G, 
Gabriel G, Jay H, Koby L, Blake L, Sienna M, Zoe M, Ava N, Rhys N, Madeleine P, Charlotte S, 
Lillie S, Ella S, Luke S, Emily V and James G. 
 
At Confirmation these children will receive the seven gifts of the Holy Spirit. These seven gifts were first received in 
the Sacrament of Baptism are then they are strengthened in the Sacrament of Confirmation, which is one of the rea-
sons why the Catholic Church teaches that Confirmation is properly viewed as the completion of Baptism. The Gifts 
of the Holy Spirit give us strength to help us through life. The seven gifts are:   
  
Wisdom: The ability to see God in everyone and everything everywhere. 
 
Understanding:  The ability to comprehend that we are followers of Christ. 
 
Counsel (Right Judgment):  The ability to know right from wrong and to choose to do what is right. 
 
Piety (Reverence):  The ability to have deep respect for God and the church. 
 
Knowledge:  The ability to understand the meaning of God. 
 
Fortitude (Courage):  The ability to overcome our fear and to stand up for what is right in the eyes of God. 
 
Fear of the Lord (Wonder and Awe):  The ability to be aware the God is all-powerful, all-loving, all-perfect. To be in 
admiration of all the wonderful things God does. 
 
If you have any questions regarding the Sacrament of Confirmation please contact the Sacramental Coordinator, 
Mary Gale          
Ph: 4721 2509                   Email: sacramental@stnicholasofmyra.org.au 
 

Remembrance Day  
Wednesday, 11

th
 November, is Remembrance Day (also 

known as Poppy Day or Armistice Day). Remembrance Day is 
a solemn day observed since the end of World War I (1914 – 
1918) to honour members of the armed forces who have died 
in the line of duty.  Remembrance Day is observed on 11

th
 No-

vember to recall the end of hostilities of World War I on that 
date in 1918. Hostilities formally ended "at the 11th hour of the 
11th day of the 11th month."   
 
As a school community we will observe a one minute silence at 
11 am on the 11

th
 November, in memory of those who died or 

suffered in all wars and armed conflicts. 

https://www.thoughtco.com/the-sacrament-of-baptism-542130
https://www.thoughtco.com/the-sacrament-of-confirmation-542118
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Armistice_Day
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/World_War_I
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Religious Education News—Continued 

St Vincent de Paul Christmas Hampers – Social Justice Activity 
 
This year has been particularly challenging for everyone in the world and now  
more than ever we need to look after each other.  With this in mind and as we approach the Season 
of Advent, we are asked to think of those less fortunate than ourselves. 
 
As a Catholic community based on following the example of Jesus and St Mary MacKillop, a simple 
but powerful way to care for others in our local community is to help St Vincent de Paul assemble hampers for those 
in need, as a way of preparing for Christ’s birth at Christmas. 
 
Traditionally, each child/family has been asked to generously donate specific items to the hampers, however, this 
year we appreciate that many of our families might find this challenging. For this reason, we are asking that families 
donate what they feel they can from the list below.  This list will also be promoted in classrooms as we work together 
to help make Christmas a special time for all in our community. 
 

 tin of leg ham 

 Christmas cake 

 Christmas pudding 

 long life vanilla custard, cream, milk, Kraft Cheddar Cheese 

 tins of: fruit salad, vegetables (carrots, peas, corn), tuna, salmon 

 packets of chips 

 salsa dip 

 bottles of soft drink, fruit juice, cordial 

 packets of mixed nuts 

 jelly crystals  

 salad dressing and gravy mix 

 packets of biscuits: sweet or savoury 

 reusable shopping bags 

 coffee, tea, Hot chocolate, Milo, sugar 

 packets of rice and pasta  

 instant mash potato 

 Christmas bon-bons, plates, napkins 

 packet of lollies  

 shortbread 

 

Mrs Gillard 

Religious Education Coordinator 
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School Fees 

Please be advised that statements have been sent to families with outstanding school fees accounts.   
If you are already on a payment arrangement or are awaiting the outcome of a COVID-19 relief or concession appli-
cation, then the statement is for information purposes only. 
We are aware of the financial strain that COVID-19 is having on some families and its impact on their capacity to 
pay school fees, we have asked families to pay ‘what they can when they can’. 
 
Fee Relief for families financially affected by COVID-19 Fee relief is available to support families who are experienc-
ing significant financial hardship as a result of COVID-19. There are three ways that parents/carers can apply for fee 
relief with the process made as simple as possible. 
 
Information is available on the CEDP website and is also available via the link 
https://www.parra.catholic.edu.au/Our%20Schools/School%20Fees/Fee%20Relief 
 
The page includes a list of ‘Frequently Asked Questions’.  
 
If you have any queries regarding your account or you were not affected financially by COVID-19 however require 
financial assistance or set up an arrangement, please contact Mrs Monique Kearins, Senior Finance Officer on 02 472 
3200 or email MMKP-SPRHFees@parra.catholic.edu.au 

Not Returning to St Mary MacKillop Primary in 2021 

ARE YOU LEAVING THE ST MARY MACKILLOP COMMUNITY AT THE END OF THIS YEAR 
(EXCLUDING YEAR 6 moving to high school) 
 
It is a legal requirement that parents advise the school in writing - 
 The last day of attendance at St Mary MacKillop 
 Name of the new school your child/ren will be attending 
 Any changes to contact information including change of address 
 
Please note Leavers Forms are available from the school office 
 
Please ensure: 
 All library books and reading books are returned 
 Collect your child’s belongings from the classroom 
 An arrangement has been put in place for any outstanding fees 
 
Please note: A full terms notice in writing must be received before the parent/guardian terminates the 
student’s enrolment during Terms 1, 2 & 3.  If sufficient notice is not give the parent/guardian is to pay 
the school one terms school fees including any Diocesan fees applicable. 
 
Notice is accepted anytime during Term 4 
 
 
  

https://www.parra.catholic.edu.au/Our%20Schools/School%20Fees/Fee%20Relief
mailto:MMKP-SPRHFees@parra.catholic.edu.au
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Library News  
The St Mary Mackillop community was excited to be able to celebrate Book Week 2020 Covid style with classes ex-
periencing the wonderful short listed books in a range of interesting ways. Teachers were filmed sharing a story with 
their class, masks reflecting the theme Curious Creatures, Wild Minds were created and modelled by some grades, 
students were able to hear authors present their books and talk about the background behind the story. The shortlist-
ed books were also incorporated into literacy tasks in each class, and we are continuing to share these activities as a 
school community. Although we were unable to hold a book character parade this year, it was wonderful to see stu-
dents and staff engaged in a range of activities that celebrated this important annual event. 

 
Attention Year 6 families and students who are not returning in 2021. 
Library returns need to be finalised before the end of week 7, as any outstanding books will remain in the student’s 
name when they continue to another school. This can have an impact on student learning because high school poli-
cy does not allow any student to borrow from the library if they have outstanding items against their name. 
We will provide a list of students and their loans for families to check and return, if there are any issues around this, 
please contact Mrs Eisenhuth or Mrs Napoli so that it can be resolved. 
 
Thank you, 
 
Mrs Eisenhuth Teacher Librarian 
Mrs Napoli Library Assistant 
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P & F Fete News 

WE NEED YOUR HELP!  
We need people power to help coordinate the St Mary MacKillop Fete 2021!  
Are you a great: 

• event organiser 

• social media warrior 

• donation seeker 
 
We need hands on deck, so any help that can be offered would be amazing! 
 
Please get in contact with smmppandf@gmail.com to let us know your super powers, and let’s make this fete the 
best one yet! 
  
SPONSORSHIP 
We have been extremely fortunate in welcoming our top sponsors to the St Mary MacKillop community: 
Platinum – Wildman Cranes 
Gold – Outback Steakhouse 
Gold – Bella Dental Penrith 
Silver – West Air 
  
Sponsorship packages still available: 
Silver - $750 each, have your name and branding on these awesome stalls. Choose from the Chocolate Wheel, 
Cake Stall, Kidzone, Trash & Treasure, Basket Stall or Garden Stall. 
Bronze - $250 each, your chance to sponsor the fete as well as promote your business for all to see. 
Trades Board - $150 each, be featured on our Trades board at the fete! Let St Mary MacKillop help promote your 
small business! 
Plenty of opportunities for your business to support St. Mary MacKillop and for the families of the St Mary MacKillop 
community to support your business. 
Email smmppandf@gmail.com to receive your Sponsorship proposal. 
  
TRASH AND TREASURE – If your doing a clean out, consider setting aside anything that is no longer useful for you 
but in good condition to donate it to our Trash and Treasure Stall. Donations can be taken to the school office. Elec-
trical items cannot be accepted. 
  
RIDES, RIDES AND MORE RIDES – Once again we will have some amazing rides and inflatables at this year’s 
fete. Ride passes will be available for purchase at the beginning of 2021.  
  
Looking forward to an amazing fete! 
  
Catherine Watson  

mailto:smmppandf@gmail.com
mailto:smmppandf@gmail.com
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Sport News 

2021 Parramatta Diocesan Team Sport Trials are OPEN! 
  
ALL 2021 Team Sport Trials are OPEN, however, the Summer Sports of BASKETBALL & TENNIS registrations 

close for these sports only on Monday 23rd November as these trials are planned for November & Decem-

ber 2020. This will be confirmed closer to the date due to COVID-19 restrictions and venue availability. 
  
All other sports trials will be held in Term One & Two in 2021. 
  
Primary students enrolled in Year 5 and 6 in 2021 are invited to participate in the Parramatta Diocesan 

Team Sport Trials. It is important to note that these trials are generally for those children who display an 

above-average ability and/or have representative experience in their chosen sport. While teams are open 

in age it is strongly recommended that only children of a representative standard in Years 5 & 6 in 2021 be 

invited to attend.  
  
Parramatta Diocesan trials will be held in the following sports: AFL, Basketball, Cricket, Hockey, Football, 

Hockey, Netball, Rugby League (11yrs & Opens), Rugby Union, Softball, Tennis & Touch football. The sports 

of Diving & Golf will be held at the MacKillop level. 
  
To be eligible for selection for these trials the 2021 CEDP Primary Sport TEAM Registration Form must be com-

pleted. Please visit the Parramatta Diocesan Primary Sport website or Facebook for the link and infor-

mation. 
  
WEBSITE: www.primarysportparra.catholic.edu.au 

FACEBOOK: Primary Sport Parramatta Diocese 

This online form is an EXPRESSION OF INTEREST for 2021 Parramatta Diocesan Primary Sport Team trials. Par-

ents may complete this form to attend a selection trial. One form is to be completed per child, per individ-

ual sport. Each sport has its own criteria therefore, it is imperative that the correct form is completed. 
  
Please note that your online registration is an EXPRESSION OF INTEREST ONLY and MUST be approved by the 

child's school. For the child to attend the nominated trial or event, the school approves students based on 

playing history and selection criteria. All fields and especially “Representative Experience” if applicable to 

the sport MUST be completed. Under no circumstances will a child be eligible to trial if the 2021 CEDP Pri-

mary Sport TEAM Registration Form has not been completed and approved by the school by the closing 

date. 

More detailed information can be located in the 2021 CEDP Parra Primary Sport Rep Team Trials Info for 

Parents COVID19 information sheet 
  

2021 Primary Sport Trials COVID-19 Information as of 3rd November 

The prevailing COVID Safe restrictions regarding school sport events and public gatherings will be ob-

served at the Parramatta Diocesan Team Sport Trials 

• Parents will be advised of the protocols to be followed according to the public health orders in force 

at that time of the trial. 

• It is possible that this will restrict parent/spectator access to the venues as currently par-

ents/spectators are not permitted at school events. Participating students will then remain in the care 

of the nominated Parramatta team managers for the duration of the trials. 

• Parents/carers will be required to provide a mobile phone number that they will be able to be con-

tacted on should they be required to return to the venue at any time. 

 

http://www.primarysportparra.catholic.edu.au/
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Sport News—Continued 

Current CEDP Guide for Sport and Physical Activity guidelines that the following advice applies to all CEDP 

school sport and should be read in conjunction with the current NSW Health guidelines, NSW public health 

order, venue protocols and CEDP and school specific directives. 

• The number of participants including staff and parents/guardians (if permitted) attending a facility 

must be limited to ensure compliance with external venue restrictions (one person per 4 square me-

tres of space, 1.5m distancing and to a maximum of 500 people). 
• Even if sporting competition occur in an external venue, if the sporting activity is held ‘non-essential’ 

adults should not attend. 
• The use of public change rooms should be avoided wherever possible. Students should come to 

school wearing their sport uniform and appropriate footwear where possible. 
• Shared travel arrangements such as car-pooling should be avoided where possible. 
• All sports or physical activities conducted must meet all recommendations listed in the DoE Sport 

Safety Guidelines including teacher/student ratios. 
• Compliance with general COVID-19 restrictions concerning capacity / hygiene etc.  
 

Currently, NO parents / spectators are permitted to attend school sport events. More detailed information 

will be provided for each individual sport trial via the Team Sport Trial Information sheet provided to ap-

proved students. 

COVID-19 Safety and Hygiene 

The following hygiene measures will continue to apply to all sport and physical activities in schools: 
• Practise good hygiene 
• Staff and students are required to wash their hands prior to and at the conclusion of sport and physi-

cal activities. Encourage hand hygiene practices at regular intervals as required. 
• Maintain good respiratory hygiene. 
• Always discourage spitting or clearing of nasal or respiratory secretions. 
• No shining of a cricket ball with sweat/saliva. 
• Do not undertake physical exercise if unwell - students should not attend school if they are unwell. If 

they become unwell during the day, they should be collected by a parent/carer. 
• Do not share items such as drink bottles or towels - Students should provide their own personal items 

such as water bottles, towels, clothing, etc as required for physical activities. 
• Implement cleaning protocols - All sport and physical activity equipment (including shared equip-

ment and clothing such as school sporting singlets and bibs) must be cleaned at the end of each 

session. Equipment and/or clothing that cannot be cleaned after each use must not be shared. 
• Cleaning environments - Standard daily cleans as well as the cleaning of high touch areas should 

occur within sporting facilities, such as change rooms and in accordance with COVID-19 cleaning 

and sanitation requirements. 
• Infection control - Apply standard precautions for infection control. 
• Regular protocols for spills of blood and other bodily substances must be followed where any cloth-

ing, equipment and surfaces are contaminated by blood or other bodily fluid. 
• Physical contact - shaking hands, high fives and hugging are to be avoided. Students must minimise 

any physical contact with others for the duration of a sport activity. 
 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fapp.education.nsw.gov.au%2Fsport%2Fpage%2F1114&data=02%7C01%7C%7C96362c4f959944a2c3e908d8602d7fd6%7C43c01865a0914ea9adee6ba5e69e291f%7C0%7C1%7C637365095833591614&sdata=UDla6cD4H8pKKHtIFdS8RSa%2
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fapp.education.nsw.gov.au%2Fsport%2Fpage%2F1114&data=02%7C01%7C%7C96362c4f959944a2c3e908d8602d7fd6%7C43c01865a0914ea9adee6ba5e69e291f%7C0%7C1%7C637365095833591614&sdata=UDla6cD4H8pKKHtIFdS8RSa%2
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Afternoon Pick Up 

Please pick up all children at 3pm across the road in the park. Do not come into the playground to collect 
your child or take them from lines as this creates safety issues for our children. 
 
The teacher on duty will bring any children who are not collected from the park by 3.05pm up to the school 
playground onto our waiters line.  

 
If your child is on waiters, they can be collected from the playground between 3.10pm—3.30pm 
 

Thank you for caring for our staff and kids. 
 

Our school newsletter is only sent home in hard copy for kindergarten the first newsletter of the year.  

The newsletter is available by subscribing on the schools website www.mackilloppenrith.catholic.edu.au 
select News & Events> Newsletter and click on subscribe to our online newsletter, complete the form, 
you will then receive the newsletter each fortnight via email. You can also view the newsletter on the 
website under current issue.  

Subscribing to the KIT (Keeping In Touch) 

For iPhone and iPad users: 

1. Click the "App Store" icon on your Apple device. 

2. Type your school name in the search, using suburb name will help. 

3. You will see your school appear, click "Get" then "install". 

4. The app is FREE to download.  

5. When installed click "Open" 

6. Select "OK" to receive push notifications, when asked. 

7. Click the "More" button on the bottom right of the App, then "Setup". 

8. Toggle on the Push Categories that are applicable for you by tapping the on/off switch. 

For Android users: 

You must first have signed up with a Google Account before installing the app.  

1. Click the "Play Store" button on your Android Device 

2. Click the magnifying glass icon at the top and type in your school name, using suburb name will help. 

3. Click the school name when it appears in the search. 

4. Click the "Install" button. 

5. Click "Accept" for various permissions (please note, we do not modify any of your personal data on 
your device). 

Skool Bag App Instructions   

School Communication 

APPOINTMENTS 

If parents have matters of concern, questions or difficulties, staff are available to assist. The first point of contact is the 
child’s class teacher, followed by the Stage Co-ordinator.  
 

To ensure availability please phone the office to make an appointment. If you wish to speak to your child's teacher 
regarding his/her progress it is necessary to make an appointment before or after school. Appointments with class 
teachers can only be made outside of school hours. Parents are asked not to disturb classes - if there is an  
emergency please go to the office.  
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Dates for Your Diary Term 4  -  2020 

DAY DATE TIME EVENT 

Thursday 12 November 12:50pm 
1:50pm 

Kindergarten 2021 Playgroup Session 1 

Tuesday 17 November 5pm / 7:30pm Sacrament of Confirmation 

Thursday 19 November  
12:50pm /1:50pm 
5pm / 7:30pm 

Year 6 Canberra Overnight Excursion 
Kindergarten 2021 Playgroup Session 2 
Sacrament of Confirmation 

Friday 20 November  Year 6 Canberra Excursion 

Thursday 26 November 12:50pm 
1:50pm 

Kindergarten 2021 Playgroup Session 3 

Thursday 3 December 12:50pm 
1:50pm 

Kindergarten 2021 Playgroup Session 4 

Friday 4 December  Staff Development Day (NO SCHOOL FOR 
STUDENTS) 

Monday 7 December  Year 6 Fun Day 

Thursday 10 December  Kindergarten 2021 Parent Orientation Session 
Year 6 End of Year Awards Presentation 

Friday 11 December 5pm-8pm Year 6 Farewell Disco 

Wednesday 16 December  Last day of Term 4 for Students 

Thursday 17 December  Staff Development Day (NO SCHOOL FOR 
STUDENTS) Dates for Your Diary Term 1  -  2021 

DAY DATE TIME EVENT 

Wednesday 27 January  Staff Development Day (NO SCHOOL FOR 
STUDENTS) 

Thursday 28 January  Years 1-6 Commence School 

Friday 29 January  Kindergarten Commence School 
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